Subject Time Sensitive OE Band Updates

From Jeff Smikahl <jsmikahloe@olatheschools.org>

To <jennifer@billamfamily.com>, <jennifer@billamfamily.com>

Date 2020-05-20 07:06

roundcube #

Message From: Jeff Smikahl

Parents and Students:

At the end of this email is a reminder of the directions for bringing school band equipment back to East. Please remember that I am only requesting items from seniors and students not enrolled in band next year. Everyone else can wait to return items in the fall. Please don't forget about music.

Also, for parents of new marchers we will be having a meeting tomorrow night (Thursday, May 21st) at 7:00 p.m. I encourage you to join this meeting if you are able to. I will share a lot of important information about how marching band works and what the expectations are for the students. I realize it is late notice so if you are not able to join us and have questions please do not hesitate to reach out to me

Jeff Smikahl is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: New Marcher Meeting

Time: May 21, 2020 07:00 PM Central Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom Meeting

https://olatheschools.zoom.us/j/92395002375?pwd=UXcwK2NodU5CYjJPbTd6WHVjbTVUQT09

Meeting ID: 923 9500 2375

Password: 283427 One tap mobile

+13462487799,,92395002375# US (Houston) +14086380968,,92395002375# US (San Jose)

Dial by your location

- +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)
- +1 408 638 0968 US (San Jose)
- +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose)
- +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)
- +1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown)
- +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)
- +1 646 876 9923 US (New York)

Meeting ID: 923 9500 2375

Find your local number: https://olatheschools.zoom.us/u/adXMtlfTpG

Here is the pickup information that I sent in a previous email:

Band Supplies and Equipment Drop-off Directions

Finally, I wanted to share information about dropping off band supplies for next week. There was an email from administration that caused some confusion. We will be doing drop off for band between 10:30 to 11:15 a.m. on Thursday, May 21st. The other dates are for your other school supplies like text books. You cannot bring band stuff on the other drop off days and you can't bring textbooks on the 21st. This in order to make sure items you are turning in do not get lost and you end up getting charged for them. With 2000 students in the building it is very important that we are extremely organized in this process. If you are an underclassmen and you are planning on playing in band next year you do not need to bring anything that day. We will collect all of your items in the fall once we are all back at school. If you are senior, or you are an underclassmen and are not enrolled in band next year we need you to bring the following items up to East the morning of the 21st:

- Your tuxedo in its garment bag or your concert dress. Because dresses do not have garment bags please put a trash bag over the dress. Make sure your tux or dress are on a hanger as we will have garment racks outside and will be loading them as we unload vehicles. Please make sure your uniform is clearly labeled with your first and last name on a piece of masking tape on the bag. A sticky note on the dress or tux will fall off and you may end up getting charged for the cost of the dress so please make sure it will stay on. Please make sure to launder the dress and hang dry it before you bring it back. We will dry clean the tuxes so just make sure you have all the pieces including the cummerbund and bow tie.
- All of your music that are original copies and belong to the school. Music is extremely expensive so please do not hold
 on to anything. If you can't tell if it is a photocopy or an original please go ahead and turn it in.
- Your school instrument (if you play one). Please make sure all personal items are out of the case.

The process for that day will be to come to West side of the building and line up outside of the band room doors (door Z). Once it is your turn please pop your truck or back hatch and have all the items that are being returned in the back. The administration has emphasized to <u>please do not get out of your vehicle.</u> It will go much faster and be much safer for everyone if nobody gets out of their vehicle.

Thanks, Mr. Smikahl